SSWG Report for July 9th ROS meeting

The SSWG discussed the assignment we received from ROS regarding OGRR 134.  We have not reached a consensus within our group.  I plan on holding a meeting in the near future to discuss this issue and other issues.

· Two TDSPs want to revise the Data Set A cases to incorporate the operational ratings.

· One TDSP wants top post a spreadsheet with operational ratings on the ERCOT web that market participants could use to revise the load flow cases.

· One TDSP wants more time to study this issue.  

· The remaining TDSPs did not provide an opinion.  

· Ken Donohoo wants the operational ratings in the first year of Data Set B cases for calculation of Commercially Significant Constraints.

The Dynamics Rating Task Force has requested input from the SSWG for its work.

The SSWG met to work on the Data Set A cases in June.  The cases were finalized and will be posted when ERCOT completes its review of the data (no later than July 18th).  

